PLAINVILLE SENIOR CENTER COMMITTEE ON AGING
NOVEMBER 8, 2018 MEETING MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT: Director Shawn Cohen, Assistant Director Ronda Guberman, Susan DesRochers,
Rita Dewyea, Ann Krupinski, Joan McBain, Anna Smedick, Soni Sperduti, Marilyn Petit, Tina Wishart,
Rosemary Morante (Town Council Liaison)

MEMBERS ABSENT: Sally Miller
The Meeting was opened at 2 P.M. with a prayer by Joan McBain.

MOTION was made by Joan McBain and seconded by Sue DesRochers to accept the minutes of the
October 2018 meeting.

TOWN OF PLAINVILLE TREASURER’S REPORT was read by loan McBain.

MOTION was made by Anna Smedick and seconded by Soni Sperduti to accept the report as read.
(vote unanimous)

THE SENIOR CENTER STATEMENT OF CASH BALANCE ending October 31, 2018 was read Ronda
Guberman

MOTION was made by Joan McBain and seconded by Soni Sperduti (vote unanimous to accept the
report as read).

EXPENDITURES:
1. Purchase of new copier machine in near future. Ronda thanked the Committee for its donation
for her to go to the MA Council on Aging Conference on October 23, 2018 at Falmouth, MA.

2. Renovations of Senior Center — doing one room at a time. The Blue Room will be redone during
the Christmas holiday.

DIRECTORS REPORT

1. Rita Dewyea submitted her letter resigning from the Committee on Aging. She is moving from
Plainville.

2. Fair Results: $4,282.50 goes to Dial-a-Ride. Total is $4,807.00

3. Betty Boukus Day of Service: April 16, 2019. We will be writing to the organizations to see if
volunteers are needed. We will keep track of volunteers and what their good deed is. A list of
all volunteers and their deeds will be displayed at the Senior Center and the Municipal Center.

4., New Member Party: 170 new members are being invited to the event, on December 6, 1:30 to
3:00 p.m.




5. Upcoming programs:

a. Cradling Thread Project to collect used wedding gowns on November 7. Gowns are
deconstructed and fabric/trim are used to create burial gowns for infants
Water Fitness class at the YMCA is very successful. The class is full with 40 attendees.
New IPad class — back by popular demand
Parkinson’s program
Leonard Bernstein program in December

© oo

OLD BUSINESS:
None

NEW BUSINESS:
December COA meeting will be at 11:00 a.m. at the Senior Center.
MOTION was made to adjourn by Sue DesRochers, Joan McBain seconded.
Vote unanimous.
ALL COA MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
NEXT COA MEETING: December COA meeting will be on December 13 at 11:00 a.m. at the Senior
Center with Christmas Celebration lunch to follow at J. Timothy.

Sincerely,

Marilyn Petit, Acting Secretary




